














Add to these also a 4-inch telescope, belonging to the University,
a 3-inch and a small portable astronomical transit belonging to the
writer. A Callender Sunshine Receiver with a Leeds and Northrup
recording mechanism, has been in operation since October, 1913.
The records have only been partly reduced, and they contain a
large amount of valuable material, one of whose possibilities is a
check on large solar variations. For standardizing this, we have a
Smithsonian silver disk pyrheliometer. There is also a special
zodiacal light camera with which the writer can renew a series of
photographs of the light, begun by him in 1901, and continued in
1915. The writer is extensively engaged in a study of the relation
between tree growth as shown in theannual rings, terrestrial weather
and solar activity.

It is the most earnest wish of the writer that the Steward Observa-
tory shall be a productive observatory, and that the instrument
when it comes shall not be merely for sight-seeing. Professor
Campbell, who usually hits a vital point, wrote us some time ago:

“A new observatory should start with an equipment designed for
productive work in the immediate future, and further development of
the institution should follow along evolutionary lines to meet definite

requirements as they are foreseen; any other plan is likely to lead to
the founding of a museum rather than an observatory.”

There is not any line of astronomical research in which we do
not have the best of opportunities in the matter of weather. Espe-
cially everything that needs daily or nightly work will be in our
special province. In this manner, I hope that the Steward Obser-
vatory will fulfil the wishes of the lady who gave it, and be a credit
to the State of Arizona.
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